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Loudenbeck Elected Chair of State Capitol and Executive Residence Board 
 
Madison – Today, Rep. Amy Loudenbeck (R-Clinton) was elected Chair of the 
State Capitol and Executive Residence Board (SCERB). Rep. Loudenbeck has 
served on SCERB since 2011, including serving as the legislative vice-chair for 
the last several years. She succeeds Senator Fred Risser (D-Madison) who has 
served SCERB in a leadership capacity since 1987 and is stepping down as he 
retires from the legislature. 
 
“I appreciate the trust Senator Risser and the rest of the SCERB members have 
placed in me by selecting me as the chair. On behalf of the board members, I 
would like to thank Senator Risser for his many years of service to not only 
SCERB, but also his constituents, and the State of Wisconsin,” said Loudenbeck. 
 
“Like Senator Risser, I believe very strongly in protecting the integrity and history 
of our State Capitol and Executive Residence. I look forward to actively engaging 
with board members and the Department of Administration in my new role and 
will do my best to ensure both properties are properly cared for, maintained and 
preserved for years to come,” said Loudenbeck. 
 
About SCERB: The 16-member State Capitol Executive Residence Board was 
created by Chapter 183, Laws of 1967. The purpose of SCERB is to direct the 
continuing and consistent maintenance of the property, decorative furniture and 
furnishings of the State Capitol and the Executive Residence. No renovation, 
repairs except repairs of an emergency nature, installation of fixtures, decorative 
items or furnishing for the ground and building of the Capitol or Executive 
Residence may be performed by or become the property of the state by 
purchase wholly or in part from state funds, or by gift, loan or otherwise until 
approved by the Board as to design, structure, composition and 
appropriateness.  
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